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City of Lake Elsinore 
Public Safety Advisory Commission 

Regular Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, December 19, 2018 

 

Call to Order 

A Regular meeting of the Public Safety Advisory Commission (PSAC) was held in the Cultural Center, 
183 North Main Street, on the above date. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chair Stewart. 

Pledge of Allegiance 
 

The Pledge of allegiance was led by Chair Stewart. 

Roll Call 

Present:  Commissioners Hendley, Miller, and Williams; and Chair Stewart 

Absent:  Vice-Chair Carlos 

Presentations 

1) Holy Flood Update – Public Works Superintendent De Santiago provided a Power Point presentation 
and responded to questions from the Commission. 

Public Comments – Non Agendized Items 

There were no members of the public appearing to speak. 

Consent Calendar Items 

It was moved by Commissioner Williams, seconded by Chair Stewart and unanimously carried, noting the 
absence of Vice-Chair Carlos to approve the Consent Calendar.  
 

1) Minutes of the Regular Meeting of November 21, 2018 – approved the minutes. 

Business Items 

1) Proposed Red Curbs within Alberhill – Acting City Engineering Habib provided additional information 
on City wide transportation projects, a Power Point presentation and responded to questions from the 
Commission.  

It was moved by Commissioner Miller, seconded by Commissioner Hendley, and unanimously carried, 
noting the absence of Vice-Chair Carlos to approve the No Parking sign that will be provided, installed, 
and maintained by the HOA and shall be placed within the HOA property in the planter behind the 
mailboxes once approved by the City Council.  

Subcommittee Reports 

Commissioner Williams provided an update on the Homeless Task Force Subcommittee.  
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Staff Comments 

Deputy City Clerk Mahan provided an update on the young boy who was hit on December 11, 2018 by 
a car on Riverside Drive; and, informed the Commission that some cities have passed an ordinance not 
allowing handouts in regards to the homeless.  
 
Commissioners' Comments 

Commissioner Miller wished everyone Happy Holidays.  
 
Commissioner Williams mentioned that parents are not following protocol when school buses are 
dropping off students, reminded everyone not to go around the buses when students are being dropped 
off by the bus; and, wished everyone a Happy Holiday, peace on earth and good will towards everyone. 
 
Chair Stewart stated the Commission can look at some of the safety issues as well as utilizing the Public 
Safety pages to remind everyone about being safe. 
 
Commissioner Hendley wished everyone Happy Holidays; and, stated some of the community members 
have concerns about the gym and the field at Terra Cotta Middle School, she will provide Deputy City 
Clerk Mahan with the list of concerns. 
 
Chair Stewart wished everyone a safe holiday, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year; stated this is one 
of the best group of Commissioners that he has worked with in his 12 years and is looking forward to the 
next 6 months; hoped Vice-Chair Carlos is having a great time; and, thanked staff and welcomed Deputy 
City Clerk Mahan aboard.  

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 7:22 p.m. to the Regular meeting on Wednesday, January 20, 2019, in the 
Cultural Center located at 183 N. Main Street. 

 
 
 

 
    
Jay Stewart Luz Reyes 
Chair Acting Secretary 


